
T here are moments in 

life that shape the 

person you are to become. For 

Bill Roth, when he looks back 

over his lifetime, certain 

instances stand out as making 

him have a strong desire to give 

back to his community and to 

help others. 

 A veteran who served in the 

34th Division of the National 

Guard during World War II, Bill 

experienced what most people 

could not imagine. For more 

than 26 months he was a 

prisoner of war. He was trekking 

across Europe when victory was 

announced.  

 Returning home, Bill 

struggled with the effects of the 

war. Today he credits those 

difficulties for turning him into 

the giver he is today. “I guess 

it’s a way for me to make up for 

some of the past,” Bill explains. 

“I want to help other people.” 

 Bill married Dorothy 

Jespersen in 1950. Dorothy 

was an elementary education 

teacher in Exira for 25 years, 

and Bill worked for Iowa Public 

Service. They had three 

children—Lori, Jim and Michael. 

Lori, an RN, passed away in 

1983 after losing her sight and 

suffering kidney failure due to 

diabetes.  

 In 2006, Dorothy passed 

away. “I know a lot of people 

are in the same boat, but I sure 

miss her,” Bill shares. Dorothy 

lived at the Friendship Home for 

more than a year after being 
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diagnosed with bone marrow 

cancer. “She received excellent 

care,” Bill explains. In his 

experience, both the hospital and 

the Friendship Home stood out as 

having incredible caregivers. Each 

year on National Nurses Week, a 

dozen roses is delivered, courtesy 

of Bill, in appreciation for those 

who provide direct care. 

 

A Desire to Give Back 

When the Friendship Home 

Foundation was started in 2011, 

Bill quickly became one of the first 

supporters. In a newsletter article 

the Foundation expressed a desire 

to purchase a handicap-accessible 

minivan. Bill was one of two 

individuals who immediately 

stepped forward to make a 

donation, and he remained 

interested in the project’s success 

until the van was fully paid for.  

 This year the Foundation started 

the capital campaign for a new 

Memory Care Unit. Again he made 

a pledge and shared 

his strong desire to 

see the project 

become a reality. 

 “The Friendship 

Home is special to 

me,” Bill shares. “You 

are all special 

people.”  

 As he looks to the 

future, Bill knows that 

he wants to continue 

supporting the 

community. “Audubon 

is my town,” he says. 

Therefore, Bill has 

taken extra steps to 

remember the Home, 

as well as other 

organizations close to his 

heart, in his estate plans. 

“We need this Friendship 

Home,” he shares.  

 Although Bill is 92 years 

old, you would never 

imagine it. Bill is an avid 

golfer throughout the 

warmer months. In the 

community, he is a 

member of the Lions Club, 

VFW, American Legion, 

Historical Society and 

Audubon County 

Conservation Club. He was 

a 37-year member of the 

Audubon Fire Department 

and also served on the 

Compensation Board at the 

Courthouse. 

 The Friendship Home 

Foundation greatly 

appreciates Bill and all that 

he has done—and will 

continue to do—for our 

community. 

Genelle Deist, Foundation Director, and Bill Roth stand behind the 

3D model for the Friendship Home’s new Memory Care Unit. 



  

Friendship Home Memory 

Care Unit 

A Strong Vision for the Future 

 Rooms designed for personal space & 

privacy 

 Dedicated areas for dining, activities and 

sitting 

 Ability to safely go outdoors to enjoy 

beautiful gardens 

 Room to roam in a circular layout, ideal 

for “wandering” 

 Serving kitchen, allowing meals to be 

cooked on-site 

 

Go to our website, www.friendshiphome.com, for more 

information on our current capital campaign, as well as 

a list of our most frequently asked questions. Or, call 

Genelle at 712.563.2651 to learn more. 

Will  

Your Estate Planning Backpack 

H 
aving an up-to-date 

estate plan is essential 

to ensuring your 

intentions during life are 

honored at death. Below are 

important items that should be a 

part of every estate plan. 

 

Will  
A will (or trust) is a critical tool for 

individuals of all ages and of all 

income levels.  

With Your Will, You Can: 

 Direct division of your 

property as you wish it to be 

distributed, rather than 

according to state rules 

 Make special arrangements 

for family members who are 

minors or disabled 

 Name guardian(s) for minor 

children 

 Select an executor who is well 

qualified to oversee the 

handling of your estate 

 Provide charitable support for 

those organizations close to 

your heart. 

Power of Attorney 
A power of attorney allows you to 

name another person 

to act on your behalf, 

in terms of financial 

matters, if you cannot take 

care of them yourself. 

Your POA Allows You To: 

 Ensure your affairs are handled 

in the way you intend, by the 

person most qualified to do so 

 

Living Will 
This important document allows you 

to state your health care wishes if 

you are unable to speak for yourself. 

A Living Will Offers: 

 Your family members relief from 

guessing what your final wishes 

would be 

 

Work With an Expert. Every 

individual’s circumstances are 

different. Be sure to work with a 

qualified attorney when drafting 

estate planning documents, and 

revisit the documents each time a 

major life-changing event occurs.  

Power of Attorney 

Living Will 

Charitable giving through 

your estate plan is a 

wonderful way to impact the 

lives of others, while 

allowing you the security of 

having access to the asset 

during your lifetime. 



Each quarter, all donations 

are recognized in the 

“Friendship Forum,” the 

newsletter of the Friendship 

Home Association. For space 

limitations, in this publication 

we will recognize those who  

give $100 or more (in cumula-

tive giving) since our last  

mailing (June 2013).        

     Please go to  

friendshiphome.com  

and click on “Friendship  

Forum” under the “About Us” 

link to look at each quarter’s 

newsletter for an entire listing 

of donations.  

     Thank you to all who give 

of their time, talent or treasure 

to make the Home great! 

 

 

Gifts of $100–$299 

 Don & Lori Anderson 

 Dan & Sarah Christensen 

 Ron & Barb Christensen 

 James & Carol Curry 

 Dawson Family Reunion 

 Ebenezer Lutheran Church  

    Women 

 Lou & Kris Herbers 

 Horizon Equipment 

 Franklin Stewart 

 Armin & Mary Vogt 

Gifts of $300–$599 

 Bill Eich & Barbara Eich 

Gifts of $1,000+ 

 Estate of Lorraine Larsen 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS & 

PLEDGES (for up to 5 years) 

 

Gifts of $100,000–$300,000 

 AMVC Corporation 

 Dan & Elaine Jorgensen 

 Friendship Home Association  

Gifts of $75,000–$100,000 

 Audubon State Bank  

   Charitable Foundation 

Gifts of $50,000–$75,000 

 Richard & Lela Gleason 

 Lawrence & Doris Handlos 

Gifts of $25,000-$50,000 

 Tom & Candy Chambers 

 Lou & Kris Herbers 

 Kyle & Megan Kjergaard; 

       Holly Kjergaard 

 Landmands Bank 

 Bill Roth 

Gifts of $10,000–$25,000 

 The Glenn Aagaard Family 

 Andersen Farms/ 

      Bruce & Tina Andersen 

      Don & Janice Andersen 

 Audubon-Exira Ready Mix 

 Audubon Furniture Mart 

 Les & Ruby Brue 

 Ron & Paulette Chambers 

 Dan & Sarah Christensen 

 Gary & Janice Christensen 

 Paul & Sharon Christensen 

 Ron & Barb Christensen 

 Robert & Donis Hansen 

 Allan & Blanche Jacobsen 

 Rhoda Jorgensen (In Memory 

    of Jack Jorgensen) 

 Kessler Funeral Homes 

 Joe & Molly Muhr 

 Dave & Vicky Robinson 

 Rural Health Development 

 Darold & Elaine Tessman 

Gifts of $5,000–$10,000 

 Arch & Violet Andersen 

 Audubon County Community 

      Foundation 

 Brent & Joan Bauer 

 Carroll Control Systems 

 Dr. Jim & Carolyn Cunningham 

 Phil & Anna Elmquist 

 Wayne & Norma Hansen 

 Kurt & Barbara Johnson 

 Donna Kessler 

 John Kraft  

 Bruce & Lori Molle 

 Randy & Karen Nelsen 

 Norlan & Lois Rasmussen 

 Dr. Terry & Mary Jane Sprague 

 Duane & Cleone Tessman 

 Weber Feedlot/Brad & Ronda  

      Weber 

 John & Pamela Whetzal 

 Howard & Sharon Wietl 

Gifts of $1,000–$5,000 

 Anonymous (4) 

 Ed & Vickie Andersen 

 Tim & Janice Andersen 

 Larry & Lora Anthofer 

 Audubon World’s Audubon  

      Society 

 Joe Barron & Bobbi Gilbert 

 June Blohm 

 Steve & Ann Brinkman 

 Russell & Bev Bruhn/Bruhn    

      Farms 

 Nadine Christensen 

Your Contributions Are Deeply Appreciated! 

Fall/Winter 2013 

 Derek & Genelle Deist 

 Robert & Esther Dollerschell 

 Mark & Karen Elmquist 

 Jim & Barbara Friedrichsen 

 Friendship Home Employees 

       (Jean Day Contributions) 

 Sam & Shirley Grabill 

 Jeff & Mary Gross 

 Greg & Rachel Hansen 

 Linda Hansen 

 Lyle & Paula Hansen  

 Dale Henriksen Memorial 

 Steve Irlmeier 

 Barb Jacobsen 

 Mark & Becky Jones 

 David & Delores Kerkhoff 

 Jim & Kay Kjergaard 

 Randy & Gayle Klever 

       (In Memory of Donna Paske) 

 Kim & Barb Krauel 

 Paul & Shellie Madsen & family; 

     David Madsen (In Memory of Betty  

     Madsen) 

 Steve & Raydene Mathisen 

 Paul & Bonnie Mennenoh 

 Tom & Virginia Mennenoh 

 Wayne & Norene Moreland 

 Jeff & Trish Nelson 

 Larry & Fran Nielsen 

 Frank & Carol Olsen 

 Cal & Frankie Parrott 

 John Parrott 

 Pat Kaiser’s Christiansen Motors 

 Richard & Marilyn Petersen 

 Professional Associates 

 Remsburg Service 

 Paul Rogers 

 Continued on Page 4 



714 North Division St. 

Audubon, IA 50025 

Genelle Deist, Foundation/Marketing Director 

Phone: 712.563.2651 

Fax: 712.563.2342 

E-mail: marketing@friendshiphome.com  

Friendship Home Foundation 

The Friendship Home Foundation is a 

private nonprofit 501(c)3 organization 

dedicated to securing and stewarding 

gifts and grants that benefit the 

Friendship Home. 

 

Our vision is “to support the mission of 

the Friendship Home as it meets the 

needs of the community as it grows into 

the future.” 

 

About “Heart to Heart” 

This newsletter is a product of the Friendship Home 

Foundation. Our occasional newsletters, brochures and 

seminars will be designed to offer our friends and  

supporters helpful information. If you ever have ques-

tions or would like to discuss specific ways to 

make a difference, please call Genelle Deist, 

Foundation Director, at 712.563.2651. If you 

choose not to receive Foundation mailings, call 

Genelle or send her an email at market-

Did You Know? 

Gifts to the Foundation can be 

made online! Simply go to 

www.friendshiphome.com.  

Click on “Give Now” under the 

“Foundation” drop-down 

menu. Gifts can be made with 

any major cred-

it card or per-

sonal PayPal  

accounts.  

 Duane Schmidt 

 In Memory of Michael Schmidt 

       from Grandpa Duane 

 Laverne Schmidt 

 Steve & Margee Shaffer 

 Dale & Bonnie Tigges 

 Jim & Janet Tinker 

 Nate & Sara Vorm 

 Jackie Wahlert 

 Bob & Jane Weber 

 Randy & Julie Wegner/ 

      R & J Wegner Trucking 

 Gary & Rosemary Williamson 

Gifts Below $1,000 

 Anonymous (3) 

 Ted & Donna Bauer 

 Bohlmann & Sons Sanitation 

 Jim & Ann Chambers 

 Marjorie Chambers 

 Bob & Josie Clark 

 Laverne & Patti Deist/Deist TV 

    Sales & Service 

 Jenny Fox 

 Bob & Judy Gust & family 

 Don & Joan Heller 

 Darrell Jensen 

 Lee & Linda Jensen 

 Lila Jean Jensen & Paul Walther 

 Gene & Kathy Karstens 

 Sam & Lois Kauffman 

 Virgil & Babe Klever 

 Ron Kraft 

 LaVerne Lansman 

 Jay Dee & Peggy Mendenhall 

 Meredith Corporation (matching gift) 

 George & Roxie Meyer 

 Norman & Lenise Nissen 

 POET Biorefining, Coon Rapids 

 Russell Shupe 

 Elayne Sinow 

 Doug & Lisa Sorensen 

 Gary Stone 

 Terry & Marla Sunberg 

 

Continued from page 3 

We work hard to make this list complete and  

accurate. However, if you notice an error or  

omission, please contact the Foundation office at 

712.563.2651 and please accept our apologies. 


